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When Michael Hofmann and James Lasdun's ground-breaking anthology After Ovid (also
Faber) was published in 1995, Hughes's three contributions to the collective effort
were nominated by most critics as outstanding. He had shown that rare translator's
gift for providing not just an accurate account of the original, but one so thoroughly
imbued with his own qualities that it was as if Latin and English poetwere somehow the
same person. Tales from Ovid, which went on to win the Whitbread Prize for Poetry,
continued the project of recreation with 24 passages, including the stories of
Phaeton, Actaeon, Echo and Narcissus, Procne, Midas and Pyramus and Thisbe. In them,
Hughes's supreme narrative and poetic skills combine to produce a book that stands,
alongside his Crow and Gaudete, as an inspired addition to the myth-making of our
time.

Yehuda Amichai was first brought to attention in this country by his inclusion in the
first issue of Modern Poetry in Translation (1965). The magazine's first editors,
Daniel Weissbort and Ted Hughes here provide a selection of Amichai's poetry
translated by various hands, which will place his achievement alongside those other
Eastern European poets with whom he was first introduced - Herbert, Holub, Popa,
Milosz and Voznesensky - while demonstrating what makes his own talent so unique. Ted
Hughes described him as 'the poet whose books I still open most often, most often take
on a journey, most often return to when the whole business of writing anything
natural, real and satisfying, seems impossible. And that after thirty years of feeling
the same way about him. The effect his poetry has on me is to give me my own life - to
open it up somehow, to make it all available to me afresh, to uncover all kinds of
riches in every moment of it, and to free me from my mental prisons'.
This text provides a lucid and accessible introduction to the poetry of Ted Hughes, a
major figure in twentieth- century poetry whose work is concerned with the forces of
nature and their interaction with the human mind. It is also the first full length
study to place Hughes's poetry in the context of significant developments in literary
theory that have occured during his life, drawing in particular on the 'French
theorists'- Jacques Lacan, Julia Kristeva, and Roland Barthes. The study sheds new
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light on Hughes's prosody, and on such matters as Hughes's relation to the 'Movement'
poets, the influence of Sylvia Plath, his relation to Romanticism, his interest in
myth and shamanism, and the implications of the Laureateship for his work. The poems
are presented in chronological order, tracing the development of Hughes's highly
distinctive style. The study also discusses Hughes's recently published non-fictionWinter Pollen (1994) and Shakespeare and the Goddess of Complete Being (1992). The
Poetry of Ted Hughes is indispensable for all students and academics interested in
contemporary poetry and culture.
Gathers a wide selection of poems by British and American authors, including Frost,
Ginsberg, Graves, Eliot, Hardy, Sharkespeare, Tennyson, Wordsworth, and Auden.
Nur scheinbar formuliert Timothy Morton in diesem bahnbrechenden Buch des Ecocriticism
ein Paradox: Das Bild, das wir uns von der Natur machen, verhindert, dass wir der
Umwelt, in der wir leben, gerecht werden können, dass wir ihre Ökologie begreifen.
Stets trachtet das Schreiben über die Natur danach, eine Weltsicht zu vermitteln, die
die Natur bewahrt und respektiert. Kein Wunder, dass wir uns angesichts der
ökologischen Katastrophe, die wir erleben, nach einer unversehrten, wilden und
›unschuldigen‹ Natur sehnen. Aber die Feier der Natur, oder der Einheit mit ihr, trübt
unseren Blick. Rigoros und verstörend stellt Morton unsere ökologischen Grundannahmen
auf den Prüfstand und versucht, ein neues Vokabular für das Verständnis von Natur zu
entwickeln. In einem Parforceritt durch die Literatur- und Philosophiegeschichte trägt
das Buch dazu bei, unseren Blick auf ökologische Zusammenhänge zu weiten und den
Umweltgedanken in einen geistesgeschichtlichen Kontext zu stellen, der ihm politisch
und intellektuell mehr Schlagkraft verleiht.

In rund 650 Porträts stellt dieses Lexikon englischsprachige Autorinnen und Autoren
vom frühen Mittelalter bis zur unmittelbaren Gegenwart vor. Über den bekannten Kanon
hinaus präsentiert das Lexikon sehr viele Autorinnen und Autoren aus dem globalen
Einzugsbereich der "New English Literatures" sowie Autorinnen und Autoren aus neuester
Zeit.

A powerful new anthology depicting how love over the past two-and-a-half millennia has
found its expression in the words of the world's greatest poets. No, Love Is Not Dead
is a timely affirmation of the great linguistic diversity of poetry and its ability to
express passionate love, the most extreme of human emotions. With influential, awardwinning poets including Kim Hyesoon, Laura Tohe and Warsan Shire, and languages
ranging from Amharic, Akkadian and Ancient Greek to Yankunytjatjara, Yiddish and
Yoruba, this unique anthology engages the reader in reflective tales of unlikely love
stories and impossible love, love in a time of politics, surrealist love, visual love
and free love, offering an intuitive insight into both historical and present-day
perceptions of love across cultures. Including over 50 poets, writing on each of the
world's continents, this new anthology of poems about love features a diverse range of
original poems written in a variety of languages - modern, ancient, endangered and
constructed -, accompanied by English translations and commentaries. Poets included in
the book: Apollinaire; Nicole Brossard; Augusto de Campos; Catullus; Chaucer; Dante;
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Robert Desnos; Ali Cobby Eckermann; Goethe; Kim Hyesoon; Louise Labé; Federico Garcia
Lorca; Vladimir Mayakovsky; Miklós Radnóti; Kutti Ravathi; Sappho; Warsan Shire; Laura
Tohe; Marina Tsvetaeva. Languages included in the book: Akkadian; Amharic; Ancient
Greek; Faroese; French; German; Hungarian; Italian; Japanese; Latvian; Maori; Persian;
Polari; Portuguese; Russian; Sanskrit; Scots; Scottish Gaelic; Serbian; Spanish; Urdu;
Welsh; Yoruba. Foreword by Laura Tohe, the current Navajo Nation Poet Laureate and
Professor Emeritus with Distinction at Arizona State University, who has won awards
including the 2020 Academy of American Poetry Fellowship, the 2019 American Indian
Festival of Writers Award, and the Arizona Book Association's Glyph Award for Best
Poetry.
This study on religious experience in modern poetry features innovatory and accessible
close readings of some of the most beloved authors of English verse. In today’s
seemingly secular age, religion still remains a highly contested subject. The
selection of texts analysed here is representative of a wide spectrum of attitudes,
including a sharply critical refusal to acknowledge Christianity as the basis of
civilization. Some poets see national religion as a framework for cultural identity,
while others worship nature as the omnipotent Force of Life, trying to create their
own gods. Rather than reducing poetry to a background for philosophical analysis or
theological deliberation, this book presents diverse modes of the poetic endeavor to
capture and convey the divine. The chapters provide a range of perspectives on
individual experience rendered into poetry as a subtle relationship between faith,
perception and language. The text will be of interest to anyone looking for new ways
of reading poetry as a spiritual guest.
This anthology, the first of its kind, aims to be comprehensive. Valentina Polukhina
surveys the entire scene, reading some 1000 collections and manuscripts, and
thoroughly investigating what is accessible on the vibrant Russian literary Internet.
The anthology ranges from Moscow to Vladivostok. It includes writers from former
Soviet Republics such as the Ukraine. Work by Russian women poets living abroad (in
Britain, the United States, Italy, France, Israel, etc) is also represented. Focusing
on the middle generation, with major figures like Svetlana Kekova, Vera Pavolova and
Tatyana Shcherbina, the anthology includes work by the youngest generation, born after
1970 and virtually unknown outside Russia, as well as senior poets like Bella
Akhmadulina and Natalya Gorbanevskaya. Consultants have included scholars, critics and
editors, like Dmitry Kuzmin, who created the indispensable poetry website for younger
poets, Vavilon. Other consultants in Russia include Olga Sedakova (Moscow State
University/MGU), Irina Kovaleva (MGU), and Lyudmila Zbuova (St. Petersburg
University). Translators include such distinguished English poets as Elaine Feinstein,
Ruth Fainlight, Maura Dooley and Carol Rumens, as well as Russianists and scholars in
Britain and the United States such as Peter France (Edinburgh), Catriona Kelly
(Oxford), Robert Reid (Keele) and Stephanie Sandler (Harvard). 'Russian poetry is in a
healthy state as it leaves the glaciers of Communism for the steamy jungle of western
hedonism,' D.M. Thomas declared in Poetry London. The anthology provides a host of
insights into post-Soviet reality, from the point of view of women writers who were
less compromised by the Soviet system, offering more resistance to the pressures of
political conformism.
A poet's evocation of animals and plants which live on the moon of his imagination.
What has happened to the lost art of memorising poems? Why do we no longer feel that
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it is necessary to know the most enduring, beautiful poems in the English language 'by
heart'? In his introduction Ted Hughes explains how we can overcome the problem by
using a memory system that becomes easier the more frequently it is practised. The
collected 101 poems are both personal favourites and particularly well-suited to the
method Hughes demonstrates. Spanning four centuries, ranging from Shakespeare and
Keats through to Thomas Hardy and Seamus Heaney, By Heart offers the reader a 'mental
gymnasium' in which the memory can be exercised and trained in the most pleasurable
way. Some poems will be more of a challenge than others, but all will be treasured
once they have become part of the memory bank.This edition is part of a series of
anthologies edited by poets such as Don Paterson and Simon Armitage and features an
attractive new design to complement an anthology of classic poems.
This book asks what it means to write poetry in and about the Anthropocene, the name
given to a geological epoch where humans have a global ecological impact. Combining
critical approaches such as ecocriticism and posthumanism with close reading and
archival research, it argues that the Anthropocene requires poetry and the humanities
to find new ways of thinking about unfamiliar spatial and temporal scales, about how
we approach the metaphors and discourses of the sciences, and about the role of those
processes and materials that confound humans’ attempts to control or even
conceptualise them. Poetry and the Anthropocene draws on the work of a series of poets
from across the political and poetic spectrum, analysing how understandings of
technology shape literature about place, evolution and the tradition of writing about
what still gets called Nature. The book explores how writers’ understanding of
sciences such as climatology or biochemistry might shape their poetry’s form, and how
literature can respond to environmental crises without descending into agitprop, selfrighteousness or apocalyptic cynicism. In the face of the Anthropocene’s radical
challenges to ethics, aesthetics and politics, the book shows how poetry offers
significant ways of interrogating and rendering the complex relationships between
organisms and their environments in a world increasingly marked by technology.

Throughout his career in poetry, Seamus Heaney maintained roles in education and was a
visible presence in the print and broadcast media. Seamus Heaney and Society presents
a dynamic new engagement with one of the most celebrated poets of the modern period,
examining the ways in which his work as a poet was shaped by his work as a teacher,
lecturer, critic, and public figure. Drawing on a range of archival material, this
book revives the varied contexts within which Heaney's work was written, published,
and circulated. Mindful of the different spheres which surrounded his pursuit of
poetry, it assesses his achievements and status in Ireland, Britain, and the United
States through close analysis of his work in newspapers, magazines, radio, and
television, and manuscript drafts of key writings now held in the National Library of
Ireland. Asserting the significance of the cultural, institutional, and historical
worlds in which Heaney wrote and was read, Seamus Heaney and Society offers a timely
reconstruction of the social lives of his work, while also exploring the ways in which
he questioned and sustained the privacy and singularity of poetry. Ultimately, it
considers how the enduring legacy of a great poet emerges from the working life of a
contemporary writer.
Poetry, Print, and the Making of Postcolonial Literature reveals an intriguing history
of relationships among poets and editors from Ireland and Nigeria, Britain and the
Caribbean, during the mid-twentieth-century era of decolonization. The book explores
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what such leading anglophone poets such as Seamus Heaney, Christopher Okigbo, and
Derek Walcott had in common: 'peripheral' origins and a desire to address
transnational publics without expatriating themselves. The book reconstructs how they
gained the imprimatur of both local and London-based cultural institutions. It shows,
furthermore, how political crises challenged them to reconsider their poetry's
publics. Making substantial use of unpublished archival material, Nathan Suhr-Sytsma
examines poems in print, often the pages on which they first appeared, in order to
chart the transformation of the anglophone literary world. He argues that these poets'
achievements cannot be extricated from the transnational networks through which their
poems circulated - and which they in turn remade.
A selection of the poet's translations of ancient and modern poems encompasses works
by such contemporaries as Yehuda Amichai, Janos Pilinszky, and Vasko Popa, as well as
such precursors as Homer and Ovid.
This book offers a discussion of the poetics of the outstanding post-1945 British poet
Philip Larkin, providing evidence that Larkin’s principles of writing poetry form a
logically organized system.
In the first new volume of poetry in seven years, the distinguished poet looks at the
physical, emotional, and intellectual effects of aging from the perspective of the
midpoint of life.
Discusses children's poetry, the techniques and forms of poetry, and related topics,
and provides advice for teachers on such aspects of using poetry in the classroom as
reading aloud, dramatization, and student poetry writing.
Long ago all the earth's creatures became what they are today by virtue of choice,
default or any number of reasons. These stories tell how the owl, whale, fox, polar
bear, hyena and other animals achieved their present forms.
In this series, a contemporary poet selects and introduces a poet of the past. By
their choice of poems and by the personal and critical reactions they express in their
prefaces, the editors offer insights into their own work as well as providing an
accessible and passionate introduction to some of the greatest poets in our
literature.Ted Hughes (1930-98) was born in Yorkshire. His first book, The Hawk in the
Rain, was published in 1957. His last collection, Birthday Letters, was published in
1998 and won the Whitbread Book of the Year, the Forward Prize and the T. S. Eliot
Prize. He was appointed Poet Laureate in 1984 and appointed to the Order of Merit in
1998.
Ted Hughes and Daniel Weissbort, as co-founders of the quarterly magazine 'Modern
Poetry in Translation', has a working relationship over many years. Here, Weissbort
provides a unique insight into Hughes' views on translation and on his interest in
making accessible the work of foreign-language poets and classical drama.

All profits from this international anthology of poetry published by Bennison Books
will go to The Book Bus, a charity which aims to improve child literacy rates in
Africa, Asia and South America by providing children with books and the inspiration to
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read them. Published and previously unpublished poets from around the world have
contributed to this anthology including the award-winning Carol Rumens, who also wrote
the foreword. In total, the work of about 40 poets from a number of different
countries worldwide is featured in this anthology. They include the Forward Prize
finalist, Beverley Bie Brahic; the inaugural winner of the John Knight Memorial Poetry
Manuscript Prize, Vanessa Kirkpatrick; and winner of the Seamus Heaney Centre Prize,
Katharine Towers, who was also shortlisted for the Ted Hughes Award. The poets have
donated their poetry free of charge so that all profits will go to The Book Bus. The
following is an extract from Carol Rumens' foreword: The title of this anthology,
Indra's Net, was suggested by one of its poets, the late Cynthia Jobin. She explained:
"Indra's net is a metaphor for universal interconnectedness. It's as old as ancient
Sanskrit and as 'today' as speculative scientific cosmology. It's what came to mind
when thinking about nets and webs and interconnectedness and jewels and poems." There
are many ways in which the metaphor suits the anthology. It's a book filled with
poetic gems, of course, the work of a happy mixture of new and well-known writers,
including prizewinning poets like Beverley Bie Brahic and Katharine Towers. The poems
connect: poems always do. The poets may have shared their work and reached their
global readership via the Internet. And then there's the most important net of all,
described by Wallace Stevens as "The magnificent cause of being, / The imagination,
the one reality/ In this imagined world " Readers will enjoy this varied and
accessible anthology, and have the added satisfaction of knowing their purchase is
helping to hand on the pleasure and power of language. They will have added another
small jewel to Indra's net.

This revised and updated edition of a Ted Hughes annotated, descriptive bibliography
includes a new section recording over 1000 of his manuscripts.
For poets from Shakespeare to Ted Hughes, Chaucer to W.H. Auden, and Peter Porter to
Derek Walcott, Jesus of Nazareth is an elusive, energizing, creative, suffering icon
of humanity who haunts the imagination. In this anthology, David Winter brings
together some seventy poems that span poetry in English.
This book is the biography of a taste in poetry and its consequences. During the 1950s
and 1960s, a generation of poets appeared who would eschew the restrained manner of
Movement poets such as Philip Larkin, a generation who would, in the words of the
introduction to A. Alvarez's classic anthology The New Poetry, take poetry 'Beyond the
Gentility Principle'. This was the generation of Thom Gunn, Geoffrey Hill, Ted Hughes,
Sylvia Plath and Peter Porter. William Wootten explores what these five poets shared
in common, their connections, critical reception, rivalries and differences, and
locates what was new and valuable in their work. The Alvarez Generation is an
important re-evaluation of a time when contemporary poetry and its criticism had a
cultural weight it has now lost and when a 'new seriousness' was to become closely
linked to questions of violence, psychic unbalance and, most controversially of all,
suicide.
Drawn from Ted Hughes's celebrated programs for the BBC's "Listening and Writing"
series, Poetry in the Making is a fresh, student-friendly discussion of what Hughes
calls "imaginative writing." Offering generous citations from the work of several
English-speaking, mostly modern or contemporary poets--including Hopkins, Dickinson,
Eliot, Larkin, Plath, and himself--Hughes provides a useful and readable primer on
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"the kind of [poetry] writing children can do without becoming false to themselves."
Like Kenneth Koch's classic Wishes, Lies, and Dreams, Poetry in the Making presents
new ideas on how children and other beginners might best compose their own poems while
also presenting candid, and more general, insights that all students and scholars of
the art or craft of verse will find inspiring. And although these pieces were
primarily intended to help students improve their creative writingn abilities, they
are also an effective introduction to Hughes's own work and the influences other
writers have had on him. Hughes, who was Poet Laureate to Queen Elizabeth II at the
time of his death 1998, casually and colorfully discusses how he came to write, what
inspires him (and why), and the difficulties that he (and other writers) confront when
writing.

Ted Hughes's South Yorkshire tells the untold story of Hughes's Mexborough period
(1938-1951) and demonstrates conclusively that Hughes's experiences in South Yorkshire
in town and country, educationally, in literature and love were decisive in forming
him as the poet of his subsequent fame.
This collection gives sustained attention to the literary dimensions of children’s
poetry from the eighteenth century to the present. While reasserting the importance of
well-known voices, such as those of Isaac Watts, William Blake, Lewis Carroll,
Christina Rossetti, A. A. Milne, and Carol Ann Duffy, the contributors also reflect on
the aesthetic significance of landmark works by less frequently celebrated figures
such as Richard Johnson, Ann and Jane Taylor, Cecil Frances Alexander and Michael
Rosen. Scholarly treatment of children’s poetry has tended to focus on its publication
history rather than to explore what comprises – and why we delight in – its
idiosyncratic pleasures. And yet arguments about how and why poetic language might
appeal to the child are embroiled in the history of children’s poetry, whether in
Isaac Watts emphasising the didactic efficacy of “like sounds,” William Blake and the
Taylor sisters revelling in the beauty of semantic ambiguity, or the authors of
nonsense verse jettisoning sense to thrill their readers with the sheer music of
poetry. Alive to the ways in which recent debates both echo and repudiate those
conducted in earlier periods, The Aesthetics of Children’s Poetry investigates the
stylistic and formal means through which children’s poetry, in theory and in practice,
negotiates the complicated demands we have made of it through the ages.
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